
  

CREATION OF GILT COLLATERAL IN CONNECTION WITH THE BANK OF 
ENGLAND’S DISCOUNT WINDOW FACILITY  
 
In connection with the launch of the Bank of England’s Discount Window Facility (DWF), 
the operation of which was announced separately by the Bank yesterday, HM Treasury 
has agreed that on Wednesday, 22 October 2008, an approximate additional £50,000 
million (cash) of gilt collateral will be created and issued to the DMO.  
 
The additional collateral will be held on the Debt Management Account (DMA) by the 
DMO and will not be sold or issued outright into the market. 
 
The collateral to be created will comprise £47,752 million (nominal) of conventional gilts 
(excluding gilts maturing within one year, double-dated, undated and rump gilts), with 
the increase in size of individual gilts ranging from £324 million (nominal) to £2,467 
million (nominal). The amounts have been chosen to have a negligible effect on relevant 
indices. 
 
As set out in the Bank of England’s market notice published yesterday, gilts used in the 
DWF will only be used in delivery-by-value (DBV) transactions, or, at the Bank’s 
discretion, in repo transactions. The DWF is not a facility to obtain particular gilts, for 
example, those trading ‘special’ in the repo market. That would be contrary to the 
purpose of the facility and could interfere with government debt management policy and 
operations, as conducted by HM Treasury and the DMO.  
 
The DMA is a government account that has statutory powers to provide facilities for 
public bodies (such as the Bank of England) to acquire gilts. The relevant power is 
contained in Paragraph 1D of Schedule 5A of the 1998 Finance Act. 

 
A table showing the nominal amounts of each gilt to be created, with the revised 
nominal amounts of gilts in issue (rounded to the nearest £1 million) is published below. 
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